
COMMISSION ON AGING 
SPECIAL MEETING 

 
OCTOBER 22, 2018 5:00 pm 

 
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL BY THE COMMISSION ON AGING. 

 
The Commission on Aging held a special meeting on Monday, October 22, 2018 at 5:00 pm at 
the Newtown Municipal Center, Council Chambers, 3 Primrose Street, Newtown, CT.  
 
Call to order: Ms. Wiedemann called the meeting to order at 5:01 pm.  
 
PRESENT: Anna Wiedemann, Barbara Bloom, John Boccuzzi, LeReine Frampton, Anne 
Rothstein (arrived at 5:22), Ruby Ryles, Curt Symes. Alternates: Larry Passaro (left at 5:57), 
Claire Theune, Maureen Will. 
 
ABSENT: George Guidera, Mae Schmidle. 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Marilyn Place, Ann LoBosco, Officer Maryhelen McCarthy, 10 members of 
the public. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: Officer Maryhelen McCarthy, 3 Main Street -  Officer McCarthy asked for 
a code of conduct be observed by the Commission On Aging, citing a request for a code of 
conduct for the public mentioned at a previous meeting. Officer McCarthy said that it was 
unacceptable how a person was treated at the September meeting and that if the group is going 
to attack each other, to excuse the public from the room, because it made for a very 
uncomfortable atmosphere for the public in attendance.  
Vicki Boccuzzi, 57 Queen Street – Ms. Boccuzzi commended Ms. Place for the new wonderful 
activities at the Senior Center, compass and map reading and kayaking in particular, good that 
these activities are attracting more people.  
Louise Zerzow, Sandy Hook – asked if anyone has taken advantage of public input sought on 
regional transportation systems. Ms. Zerzow shared an article from the Newtown Bee. 
(ATTACHMENT) Many seniors do not have transportation, she asked for the COA to consider 
transportation needs and that there is a need to have something better than the HART bus, 
which is sometimes full and has long wait times. Mr. Rosenthal pointed out that though The Bee 
ran the article on October 19, there was a session in Newtown on October 17, public notice was 
in the NewsTimes, but local papers did not know, not enough advance notice for public 
outreach, Mr. Rosenthal reached out to WestCOG, when he learned that the meeting was 
coming up and had very little coverage. The Bee noticed this and notified WestCOG, and they 
will probably hold more dates going forward. Ms. Wiedemann offered to reach out to them for 
minutes and will share.   
 
MINUTES: MS. BLOOM MOVED TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 17, 
2018 MEETING. SECOND BY MR. SYMES. Ms. Wiedemann referred to her Chair report which 
outlines some motions that were made that should not have been made, and are not valid. 
(ATTACHMENT) ALL IN FAVOR. (6-0). MOTION PASSES. 
 
REPORTS:   
 
CHAIR REPORT: Ms. Wiedemann distributed the monthly report. (ATTACHMENT) 
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VICE CHAIR REPORT: No report, Mr. Guidera was absent. 
 
DIRECTOR OF SENIOR SERVICES:  Ms. Place distributed the monthly report. 
(ATTACHMENT) Ms. Place requested money from the gift account for the December 6, 2018 
Holiday Party. $200 deposit, the cost is $37 per person, they always cover 10 seniors plus 5 
staff, DJ is $200, total amount requested is $955.00.  MR. BOCCUZZI MOVED TO FUND THE 
$955.00 FROM THE GIFT FUND AS REQUESTED FOR THE HOLIDAY PARTY. SECOND BY 
MS. BLOOM. Ms. Frampton asked if the two people that did not show up for picnic will not be 
provided tickets for the dinner, Ms. Place said that was correct. ALL IN FAVOR. (7-0). MOTION 
PASSES. 
Ms. Place said that the last flu shot clinic at the Senior Center is tomorrow from 9-11. Ms. 
Wiedemann asked if they were aware of insurance and medical coverage.  
 
Ms. Frampton asked for clarification on duplicated and unduplicated within the reports. 
Duplicated indicates swipes. Ms. Place explained hours, if you break down classes and 
workshops how many hours per month is dedicated for that program, hours accumulated for the 
program not people. Duplicated and not duplicated represent people. September reports 
indicates activity for the month of September, reflecting an effort to run reports on a monthly 
basis. Mr. Passaro reviewed the reports and acknowledged an improvement in the reports. Ms. 
Place added that people are using the fobs which is helping to contribute to accurate reporting, 
but there is still a need to provide reminders and training to maintain accuracy. When a person 
signs in and participates in multiple activities, one must look carefully at the detail within the 
reports. As reports are reviewed and analyzed, a deeper dive into details are reflected within the 
reports of this new system, it takes time to review reports, discuss needs, and pull information 
from the system based on needs. Ms. Bloom asked about goals for the new Senior Center. Ms. 
Place said she would like to see attendance numbers doubled, the new Senior Center will have 
more space, more parking, which will have an impact on attendance.  
  
DIRECTOR OF SOCIAL SERVICES: Ms. LoBosco distributed the Director of Social Services 
report. (ATTACHMENT) Ms. LoBosco said they are in energy assistance season which is 
keeping them busy. Renters rebate, checks will be mailed out October 26, second mailing will 
be at end of November, there is a 5.5 decrease in the amount people will be getting due to the 
OPM budget. Started First Wednesday at the Senior Center from 2-3 will be there to answer 
Medicare questions or check drug plan, October 15 – December 7. Ms. LoBosco mentioned the  
tenant landlord workshop, there will be a workshop, put together by Jennifer Crane, on Rental 
Property: Tenant & Landlord Rights, at the Municipal Center on October 31 from 11:00 am – 
1:00 pm. (ATTACHMENT) Mr. Symes asked if the underlying problem is financial, Ms. LoBosco 
explained it is a combination of reasons, both emotional and financial. Mr. Symes said he saw 
from the state, now in the Medicare window, movement of people from Medicaid to Medicare. 
Ms. LoBosco said perhaps are people that are aging to 65 that are in Husky DE Medicaid. If 
doctors are not accepting Medicaid move to Medicare  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Ms. Rothstein said that there is nothing new since September 30.  
Ms. Wiedemann noted Holiday Hill instead of Holiday Inn. (ATTACHMENT)  MS. FRAMPTON 
MOVED TO FILE THE FINANCIAL REPORT FOR AUDIT. SECOND BY MS. BLOOM. ALL IN 
FAVOR. (7-0) MOTION PASSES.  
 
GRANTS COMMITTEE: Mr. Boccuzzi said that they did not receive funding for two grant 
applications, Habitat for Humanity services and Mosaics for Life. Police department is pursuing 
grants for flashing lights. Ms. Place asked about pursuing the pottery arts grant, Mr. Boccuzzi 
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said the next round in March or April, since receiving two grants from them already, and the 
emphasis on public art, there may be less of a chance. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Contest for Renaming Senior Center 
Ms. Wiedemann asked for end date for the contest. Ms. Place said more input is needed. Ms. 
Frampton suggested to wait until after the December holiday party deciding on December 7 as 
the end date. Continue to market the renaming contest via flyers around Town. Ms. Place 
offered to print and Mr. Symes volunteered to distribute. Decision on naming can be part of the 
programming subcommittee work.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
As per our bylaws “Appoint Nominating Committee consisting of 3 members” in October. 
The slate is then presented to the full Commission in November and voted on at the 
December meeting. 
Ms. Frampton, Ms. Ryles, and Ms. Thune will be part of the nominating committee, come back 
with names next month, vote in December, and start in January. Terms ending 01/06/2019 are: 
Ms. Bloom, Ms. Ryles, Mr. Symes, Mr. Passaro, Ms. Will. Mr. Rosenthal asked to advise him of 
vacated seats as soon as the person knows, giving time to try to fill positions.  
 
Re-brand/Re-name Senior Center – publicity – discussed, reach out to The Bee and 
Voices 
 
Is Resource Guide ready to be printed – Ms. Theune reviewed the working draft of the 
Resource Guide. (ATTACHMENT) Mr. Symes asked about including Friends of Newtown 
Seniors, AARP Livable Community Initiative. Mr. Boccuzzi would like to see these organizations 
included in the Resource Guide, some disagreed concerned that the Resource Guide should be 
careful of including some organizations and not all that contribute to the well-being of seniors.  
Some organizations work with seniors as well as other demographics. Mr. Rosenthal thought 
that if the organization’s interests are aligned with senior interests, take this into consideration, 
there could be some spot for them in the Resource Guide. There may be a special section 
devoted to volunteer opportunities, or advocacy, to place multiple organizations. Ms. Theune to 
help coordinate listings.  
 
Are we moving forward with the bread program? Can COA run with this so as to not put 
further burdens on the Director? 
Ms. Wiedemann proposed revisiting this discussion in the future, when we have the new Senior 
Center.  
 
LPI – have we gotten 2 more bids from printers so we can move forward? 
Ms. Place said all RFQs came back, no one does exactly what LPI does, so it is hard to 
compare. Ms. Place is looking into Constant Contact, which she explained is used by other 
organizations to promote events, newsletter information, center updates, which can be utilized 
more frequently than a printed newsletter. Mr. Rosenthal would like to see something bold and 
progressive with the newsletter, and be proactive in frequent outreach, consider weekly 
outreach with a platform like Constant Contact. Mr. Boccuzzi supported the comments by Ms. 
Place and Mr. Rosenthal and said Friends of Newtown Seniors uses Constant Contact and has 
found it effective, received positive feedback, and very cost efficient. Ms. Bloom said email 
reminders can also be used. Ms. Place suggested changing the format of the newsletter, online 
or printed, and cutting back on printed newsletter with a movement toward an email/online 
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newsletter that can be updated frequently and easily. Ms. Ryles would like to know what amount 
of seniors use email, Ms. Place estimated 85%. Ms. Place said that they would continue the 
effort to reach out to seniors who may not use email as much and devote a printed newsletter 
for this group as well as keeping a supply at the Senior Center. This would prove to be more 
cost effective, cut down on paper, postage. Ms. Place researched Constant Contact, which is 
primarily used at Redding, it is sharp and easy. Based on her research, a majority of members 
of the Senior Center have emails and choose that as their preferred method of communication. 
Ms. Wiedemann recommended for Ms. Place to move ahead with LPI for a small quantity, for 
Nunnawauk Meadows, the Senior Center and others, and move forward with Constant Contact, 
everyone agreed.  
 
ADJOURNMENT: THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, MS. BLOOM MADE A MOTION 
TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT TIME 6:12 PM. SECOND BY MS. ROTHSTEIN. ALL IN 
FAVOR. (6-0). MOTION PASSES.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
June Sgobbo, Clerk 
 
 
Attachments: Newtown Bee Article, Chair Report, Director of Senior Services Report, Director of 
Social Services/Municipal Agent for the Elderly Report, Rental Property: Tenant & Landlord 
Rights event flyer, Audit Report, Draft of Senior Resources Guide. 
 

 





COA Chair Report for October 2018 

 

I read the COA minutes from our September meeting and saw a motion was made to move 

public participation to the end of the meeting.  Unfortunately, the motion wasn’t added to the 

agenda so the vote was illegal.  But we will not move public participation because according to 

Robert’s Rules of Order, Public Participation at the beginning of the meeting is for items on the 

agenda.  This allows us to move the meeting along in an orderly fashion.  I always have a page at 

the meetings that the public is welcome to put their name and phone number and 

questions/concerns.  I always call everyone who does so.  

 

Another motion not added to the agenda was to send a letter to the Public Works department.  

This also was voted on illegally.  I reached out to the Director, Fred Hurley who said roads are 

being done first, but that possibly by November, the SC/CAC parking lot would be redone and 

new lines drawn, including the parallel ones. 

 

Work continues on suggestions for new programs.  The Subcommittee is working on ideas, 

helping to find new teachers.  Looking at in-house talent both on the COA and within the current 

membership of the Senior Center. The Directors of both the CC and the SC are looking at fees 

and ways to create affordability for all of their programs.   

 

John and Vicki Boccuzzi were kind enough to create a flier for the contest for Renaming or 

Rebranding the new facility.  The Director tweaked it a little.  I have reached out to the Bee and 

Voices to help publicize this.   

 

I went through our By-Laws and updated the Chair letter that is to go into the Resource Guide.  I 

am hoping we are going to press soon.   

 

I have on the agenda a question asking if there are COA members (and extending this invitation 

to folks who attend both our meetings and the SC – advisory members) would like to undertake 

the Bread Program so we don’t put too much burden on the Director.  We can also wait until we 

move into the new Center but it’s something I’d like to discuss. I’m thinking this could draw in 

people who otherwise wouldn’t come to the Center.  Who knows, once there, they may be 

enticed to join.  

 

I also have on the agenda a question as to whether or not we have had any response from the 

Printers our Director reached out to?  Perhaps someone on the COA can follow up with phone 

calls to those printers. 

 

I went twice to meet with Marilyn to work on reports but the meeting time was taken up with 

other items.   I did contact My Senior Center. They did say that the program is able to print a 

variety of different types of reports.  Some can even be exported into an excel spreadsheet.   If 

you have questions from the Director regarding the reports or would like to see certain data on 

reports, please send her a note prior to the meeting. 

 

Regards, Anna  

 



NEWTOWN SENIOR CENTER 
                                            Director of Senior Services 
                                     
 
 
PROGRAMS                     NUMBER OF ATTENDANTS   (September) 
 
(See Attachment) 
 
 
Attendance Daily:   
 
 

Monday            Tuesday          Wed.         Thurs         Friday           Monthly Attendance               
 
171                   357                 222          392            317              1459 

   
 
 COMPLETED EVENTS: 

 Comedy Cabaret w/ Lia Levitt                                                   Sept 14 
 WCAAA Assistive Technology                                                    Oct 5 
 Men’s Karate Demo w/ Naida                                                    Oct 10 
 Kayaking w/ LL Bean on Ct River                                               Oct 15/rain date Oct 16 
 How to Read a Map & Compass w/ LL Bean                                Oct 19 
  

 
             

 UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 

 Flu clinic’s begin                                                                      Sept 18  9 am – 11 am 
 Seasons Hospice & Pallative Care / Music Therapy                       Oct 26 
 Halloween Bash                                                                       Oct 31 

 
   TRIPS: 

 Phantom @ WBT                                                                        Nov 8 
 Toast to the Armed Forces & Veteran’s                                         Nov 13 

 
VAN TRIPS: 

 Golf Range                                                                                Sept 12 
 The Acchord’s @ Grand Oak Villa                                                 Sept 13 
 Capt’s Cove in Black Rock                                                           Sept 26 
 Kayaking w/ LL Bean in Glastonbury, CT                                       Oct 15 

 
 
 
SPEAKERS: 
 
Lunch and Learns:  
 

1. Passport in Place “Antartic” w/ Hank Meirowitz                               Sept 21 
2. Laugh for the Health of It Part 2  w/ John Trevor Smith                  Sept 28 

 
 
 
Cultural History (2nd Thursdays @ 10:30) and Wellness Series (4th Thursdays @ 10:30) 
 

 Growing Closer: Improving relationships with loved ones                Sept 20 
 
 



UPDATE: 
 
5 RFQ went out in regards to newsletter to be done compare to LPi. No one does what they do. 
2 gave quotes to print in b/w or color once a month for 800. 
I will be doing Constant Contact every other month. 
 
 The Lunch and Learns are all very popular that we have a wait list. 
 These events are filled to maximum capacity. 

 Fall centerpiece craft w/ Dana                                                      Sept 7 
 Comedy Cabaret w/ Lia Levitt                                                       Sept 14 

 
Emergency Preparedness Made Easy facilitated by Maureen Will was a huge success. It was 
about “go to Kits”, sheltering in place, being prepare for storms and power outages and 
registering for Code Red and Smart 911. Many hand‐ outs, new faces. Thank you Maureen. 
 
 Through LL Bean “Be an Outsider” outreach program I will continue into the Spring w/ Kayaking 
and other variety subjects as the one we had Friday, “Reading a Map & Compass”. Both are 
creative. 
Next week‐end is Borrow My Glasses from 10am to 12pm. 
 
Friday October 26 I will be hosting a Music Therapy, Hospice and Palliative Care w/ Ethan Pope 
a Board Certified Music Therapist. Discussion will be on how music therapy plays a role in 
health and healing. Also Lisa Perelmuter from Seasons Hospice will be talking about Hospice 
and its role on end of life care. 
 
I attended again the Annual Elder Abuse Conference “Financial Exploitation” with over 500 in 
attendance. Main Speaker was Charles Grady , Outreach specialist from FBI and agents Lucy 
Fontes & Justin Lehnow , Office of Inspector General, US Dept. of Health & Human Services. 
Every year it gets better with speakers and training.  
 
I will be in attendance Wednesday Oct 24 for Agency on Aging Annual Breakfast In Devon. 
Keynote speaker will be Attorney Sheldon Toubman. Against all Odds is topic. Outstanding 
partnership award “Stop Ageism Now” will be presented to Officer Mary Helen McCarthy. 
 
Gift acct. 
Annual Holiday Party is Dec 6 @ Michael’s at the Grove. As from year to year earmarked Bazaar 
monies: 
 I am requesting $200 for deposit. 
(Cost is $37.00 pp) also requesting for 10 seniors ($370)  
and for staff: Myself, Judy, Marie, Richard and Ann. ($185.00)     
Also: $200 for DJ       Total: $955 
 
 
Each event with overflow in parking lot we always utilize the SH fire dept. back parking lot. 
 
 UPCOMING   FLU  SHOT   CLINIC @ the senior center 
Tuesday      Sept 18th             9-11      Bethel   VNA  
Tuesday      Oct 2nd               9-11       Bethel   VNA 
Tuesday      October 23rd       9-11      Bethel   VNA 
  



 
 Annual Bazaar is scheduled for Nov 10. 
Many volunteers are in full swing preparing for this annual event. 
 
My Senior Center Program is in play (see attachments) 
Members need to come in, re‐new membership and receive their key card. 
Once complete it will be an accurate source for stats etc. Also, robo calls! 
Work in progress. 
 
Marilyn 
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PAID CLASSES



Event Statistics from 09/01/2018 to 09/30/2018

Filters:
Age:>=0

Site(s):All

Gender:Female

Male

Category Duplicated Unduplicated 60 and
Over

Guests

Under
60

Guests

Hours Tickets

Classes/Workshop
s

161 57 0 0 262.00 0

Health Screenings 12 10 0 0 21.00 0

Health/Fitness 588 106 0 0 562.75 0

Nutrition 128 33 0 0 128.00 0

Off Site Excursions 9 9 0 0 54.00 0

Recreation/Enterta
inment

46 17 0 0 93.00 0

Social
Activity/Event

191 48 0 0 730.00 0

Socializing 238 59 0 0 2,023.00 0

Special Events 38 30 0 0 532.00 0

Special Groups 92 29 0 0 218.00 0

Volunteer
Opportunities

3 3 0 0 40.50 0

Total Event
Signins

1506 183 0 0 4,664.25 0

Total Swipes 858 179

Printed on 10/20/2018 Page 1 of 1



DIRECTOR OF SOCIAL SERVICES/MUNICIPAL AGENT FOR 
THE ELDERLY 

 
October 2018 

 
 
 
Program Statistics 
 
Energy Assistance Applications – 2018-2019 (93 applications – 59 Senior/Disabled = 63%)    
Food Pantry (56 individuals/families visit weekly – 39 Senior/Disabled = 69%) 
Operation Fuel (Summer/Fall) – 10 applications – total $3,986.62 – 4 Senior/Disabled = 40%) 
Salvation Army – (43 applications to date - $14,526.69 total – 20 Senior/Disabled = 46%) 
Renter’s Rebate for 2017 – 78 applications 
 

- Found housing for two homeless individuals: one had been homeless for 3 months 
and with help from the Newtown Fund was able to rent a room for her.  She is now 
working full time and can continue rent on her own.  The other person had been 
homeless for quite some time due to a house fire.  A resident offered to give him a 
room in his house.  Still monitoring the situation to be sure it’s a good fit. 

 
- October 31st – Housing Law Workshop presented by CT Legal Services.  Topics 

included tenant-landlord relationship, subsidized housing, evictions, and rights of 
disabled tenants.  Municipal Center Council Chambers at 11:00 a.m.  Call CSW to 
reserve spot – 203-270-4612. 

 
- Renter’s Rebate checks will be mailed on October 26th (second mailing end of 

November).  There was a 5.5% decrease in amounts to stay within OPM budget. 
 
- First Wednesday of each month will be at Senior Center from 2:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

to help with Medicare questions, energy assistance, etc. 

 





COA/SENIOR SERVICES GIFT FUND

FRANK KNOTTS NEW

DATE RECEIPTS/DISBURSEMENTS C/D C/R TRUST FUND SENIOR CENTER GRANT BALANCE

7/1/18 Beginning Balance 45,027.86

7/18/2018 Qrtly Distribution- Knotts Trust 649.95 45,677.81

9/13/2018 Ck #33354- Newtown Labor Day Parade (100.00) 45,577.81

9/30/2018 Aug P-Card-Holiday Inn- (13 People) (442.00) 45,135.81
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